
NOTICE OF PUBLIC REVIEW AND 
HEARING 

 
The Pembroke Housing Authority has prepared its 
FY2026 Annual Plan Update in compliance with 
the Quality Housing and Work Responsibility Act 
of 1998.  It will be available for review at the Joel 
Garth Locklear, Sr. Administration Building (Main 
Office) located at 606 Lumbee Street, Pembroke, 
NC, beginning September 1, 2025.  The Authority’s 
hours of operation are 8:00 am – 5:00 pm, Monday 
through Thursday, and 8:00 am – 12:00 pm, Friday.  
A public hearing is scheduled for October 16, 2025, 
at 2:30 pm, at the Main Office located at 606 
Lumbee Street, Pembroke, NC.  Interested persons 
are encouraged to attend.  Should you require 
special accommodations, please submit them in 
writing to the attention of the Executive Director on 
or before October 14, 2025. 
 
Ashley R. Locklear 
Executive Director 


